
 

February 14, 2024 

 

Representative Lucetta Elmer Representative David Gomberg 

District 24 District 10 

900 Court St. NE, H-374 900 Court St. NE, H-480 

Salem, OR 97301 Salem, OR 97301 

 

Re: Funding request for the Barbara Roberts Career Technical Education Center 

 

Good afternoon, Representatives Elmer and Gomberg, 

I have gone threw CTE programs myself. I know firsthand how much it helped me start my young 

adult life. I had enough skills to start at Techtonics Tuning (1982) and then later received a 

automotive degree. It would have been a lot harder to achieve the success I have without the 

education I received from these classes. 

The Sheridan students would benefit very much from these Firefighting/EMT Training and Diesel 

Tech with Truck Driving programs. 

Thank you in advance for your support of this project, 

 

Collin Gyenes  

President/co Owner  

collin@techtonicstuning.com 

503 843-2700 


